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Minutes of the North & East Yorkshire Rural Housing Enabler Network 

Wednesday 31 August 2016
Hambleton District Council
	Present:
	Apologies:

	Sue Walters -Thompson (Chair)
	

	Amber Malone, Home HA
	Sarah Hall – YNYER SHP

	Fiona Coleman, Broadacres
	Sally Thomas – North Star Housing Group

	Jenny Wood, HBC/CDC
	Karen Howard – YCH

	Amanda Madden, HDC/RDC
	Steven Brook – Harrogate Families

	Sarah Close, HBC
	Helen Fielding, HCA

	John Burroughs, SBC
	Jane Fulford - Synergy

	Colin Huby, SBC/RyDC
	Mark Robson - RDC

	Emily Grogan, CDC
	Cllr. Richard Foster, CDC

	Julia Jennison, SDC
	Kim Robertshaw - RDC

	Claire Shields, NYMNPA
	Cllr. Richard Foster

	Karen Wilford – Adactus
	Alan Glew, C&C

	Pete Duncan – Social Regeneration
	Garnet Fazackerley – Adactus

	Emma Whittles, SDC
	Hannah Jervis, Yorkshire

	Lisa Otter – Leeds Fed
	Martin Kaye, WDH

	David Siddle, ERYC
	Leah Swain, RAY

	Sarah Fawcett - Endeavour
	Nigel Graham – GNC

	Jane Harrison, CLA
	

	Rob Harbourne - Sanctuary
	

	Amber Malone – Home
	


1.0 Welcome and Introductions

Sue Walters Thompson chaired the meeting. Introductions were made as the consultants for Community led housing project were present.  
2.0 Minutes of NY RHE Network Meeting held on 14th October 2015
Agreed as a true and accurate record. There was no HCA update today. Helen Fielding provided a written update for the Network:
The SOAHP 16-21 programme closes for bids on 2nd September.  This Prospectus makes available some £4.7Billion of funds to support new supply affordable homes.  The focus of the programme is on Help to Buy: Shared Ownership but there is also scope within the programme to support bids for specialist housing for older or vulnerable adults, and a new product; Rent to Buy.  Rent to Buy is aimed at working households who have aspirations to access home-ownership, it supports the provision of a new home at rents of up to 80% OMV for an initial period of at least 5 years, after which the landlord must offer the tenant the option to buy the home.  Providers are encouraged to submit bids that are deliverable, locally supported and which offer good value for money, and to consider evidence about demand and delivery in their areas to inform their bidding strategy.

The bid assessment timetable allows for allocation announcements by Ministers in December, after which it is expected that a period of CME will open.

We are still awaiting clarity on the timing for the announcement of the Home Builders Fund, the £3Billion fund of recoverable investment that aims to provide development finance and support for upfront costs and infrastructure to unlock housing supply.  More details will be circulated when available.

We continue to work with those LAs who have submitted or are considering submitting Expressions of Interest to form partnerships with HCA to deliver Starter Homes.  This programme can deliver equity investments to LA’s to deliver SH on their own landholdings, or can be used to acquire and remediate private sector land with a view to bringing forwards for Starter Homes.

HCA is working with DCLG to develop plans for the investment of the £60Million p.a. fund aimed at supporting community led forms of housing, with a rural and coastal focus.  It is possible that in 2016/17 funds will be allocated to Local Authorities, perhaps with a focus on those experiencing high levels of second homes.   Plans have yet to achieve Ministerial sign off, and more detail will be communicated when possible.

The HCA is currently consulting with staff about a comprehensive review of its structure, with a view to achieving a more streamlined, ‘activist’ Agency with a focus on delivery.  This is likely to mean significant change in the Operating Areas, and once the outcome of this work is known partners will be advised about any new arrangements.  In the meantime, it is business as usual, our focus on programme delivery continues, so please continue to contact me or the team in Leeds with any queries or areas to discuss.

3.0 Monitoring completions/permissions 2015/16
3.1 Colin Huby went through completions/permissions for 2016/17 to date. The forecast number of completions for 2016/2017 is 226. Completions for Q1 were expected to be 65. The actual number is 65 which is in line with that forecasted. Of the 65 units completed, 10 are in Craven, 25 in Hambleton, 13 in Ryedale, 21 in Selby and 1 in East Riding. 
3.2 9 units are forecast to be completed in Q2. So far a total of 5 have completed.  4 community led planning enquiries have been noted in Q2 in Ampleforth (Ryedale), West Bank nr Carlton (Selby), Helperby (Hambleton) and Burton in Lonsdale (Craven).
3.3 The number of planning permissions was discussed with 656 being forecast for 2016/17. It was requested that in previous meetings these information is broken down further to show how many of those units have outline permission and how many have detailed planning permission.
4.0 Community Led Housing Project update
4.1
Pete Duncan and Tom from Social Regeneration provide an overview on Community Led Housing focusing on what it is, how it benefits the community and why North & East Yorkshire has decided to look at CLH in more detail. 
4.2
The aim of the project is to see who in North & East Yorkshire is interested in developing community led housing. This includes members, land owners, parish councils and developers. 
4.3
5 pilot schemes are being considered in North Yorkshire at the present time. 

4.4
One of the main aims of the project, as well as developing and setting up the means to bring forward CLTs within North & East Yorkshire is to develop a resource pack to help both communities and others interested in community housing. This will be used at a national level. 
4.5
A scoping report has been produced which provides detail on where funding is coming from. Pete advised that at the moment the main source is likely to be from the Rural Communities and Coastal Led Housing fund. This will initially be allocated to coastal towns and areas with high second home ownership. The funds will be available via the HCA but are likely to be distributed after the first year by local councils. Full details will be available by September 2016.  

4.6
PD asked if those partners who have not could respond to the email sent out on CLTs.

5.0 RHE Event Conference September 2016 
5.1
AM advised that there are 72 attendees for the conference so far. All the speakers have been confirmed. The event will also include a tour of a rural exception site as well as workshops and a lunch.
5.2
There are still places available for anyone else who would like to attend. 

6.0 Market and Housing Needs Survey Reports
6.1 DS updated the group on the new HNS report template that has been devised. The report is based on the questionnaire for the HNS and provides the Network with both a standard questionnaire and a standard template report to following for each HNS produced. 
6.2 As per a request at the previous Network meeting, a template housing market report has also been produced. The report is to provide an overview of the housing market within a parish, looking at current and past sales, parish statics (number of homes, demographics, economy, and planning status of sites) and mortgage lenders. The reports can be used by Parish Councils and also partners. Comments are to be made to DS and EG.

7.0 AOB
7.1 SWT asked for those who have not yet paid invoices for last year to please chase payment with accounts departments. 

7.2 There is a Gypsy and Traveller training event – 18th November in York. An invite will be sent out shortly.
7.3 26th September – Sherwins mortgage advisors are speaking at the Housing Forum at 10am. 
Mortgage Bureau are coming to talk to us at the next Network meeting.  
8.0 Date/Venue of Next Meeting
8.1 23rd November at Hambleton DC offices at 10.30
8.2 Items for next meeting include mortgage advice, Housing and Planning Act and actions from the conference and key messages.
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